University of Central Lancashire

Minutes of the Board Meeting Held on 21 September 2023 at 5.00pm in the Student



(i) Outgoing Chair

Professor Baldwin wished to acknowledge that this was



UB1156.

The UK now had access to Horizon Europe research funding which was good
news for the sector.

(vii) Knowledge Exchange Framework (“KEF”)

The KEF was designed to assess how HE providers worked with business and
other partners to ensure that knowledge was used for the benefit of the
economy and society. UCLan had been assessed within Cluster E, as a large
university with a broad discipline portfolio, and the recent results were very
positive.

The University performed at or above average in its cluster for six of the seven
perspectives and had demonstrated “very high engagement” in the areas of:
Continuous Professional Development (“CPD”) and graduate start-ups; Local
growth and regeneration; and Working with the public and third sector, being
one of only three universities within the cluster to be put in the top tier for this
area.

The University was also in the top 20% nationally for: Local growth and
regeneration; Skills, enterprise and entrepreneurship; and Working with the
public and third sector. It was intended to publicise these positive outcomes
once the embargo had been lifted.

Resolved: That the Vice-Chancellor be thanked for his detailed report and that the
positive TEF and KEF results be commended.

Access and Participation Plan Update

Professor Andrew Ireland, Pro Vice-Chancellor (Students & Teaching), joined the
meeting for item UB1156.

The Pro Vice-Chancellor (Students & Teaching) presented an update report on the
implementation of the University’'s Access and Participation Plan (APP), including a
summary of changes in the Office for Students (OfS) approach. A copy of the report is
included in the Minute Book.

Professor Ireland explained that Access and Participation was divided into three
areas, namely: access; student success; and student progression. The University data
revealed a mixed picture in terms of performance, which was unsurprising given the
breadth and complexity of the student population. Three priorities for the 2023/24
cycle had been identified based on analysis of the data, as follows:

(1) Monitoring outcomes for IMD quintile 1 students, with the implementation of
increased financial support in recognition of the cost-of-living crisis. With
reference to the socio-economic data, Professor Ireland noted in particular that
the progression gap between IMD quintiles 1 and 5 had increased to 12.1pp
and was statistically significant.

(ii) The Black/White attainment gap which had improved marginally but remained
a priority. With reference to the ethnicity data, Professor Ireland added that



the continuation and completion gaps were small, although the former was
close to the OfS threshold, and that progression recorded a negative gap, with
black students performing better following graduation.

(iii) Continuation and completion for mature students was a priority, given that the
continuation rate for mature students had declined across the sector and was
recorded at 78.2% at UCLan, which fell below the OfS threshold.

With reference to the disability data, the continuation gap had narrowed to 1.4% and
the progression gap had narrowed to 1.8% which was lower than the sector average.
In response to an enquiry, Professor Ireland clarified that neurodiversity was not
specifically addressed in the APP, although it did form an important part of the
University’'s broader EDI strategy.

With reference to student progression, the rate of progression had increased to






Overall,



strong candidates for the role of Independent Governor, two of whom had attended
an interview with members of the Governance, Risk and Nominations Committee

(GRNC). Having formed the view that these were exceptional candidates who
performed strongly at in



UB1163.

UBl164.

Any Other Business

Dr lon stressed that it was important to resolve the position of the Chair of T2000,
bearing in mind that Mr Tynan had since been appointed as Chair of the Resources
Committee. Professor Baldwin reported that two new Directors had been appointed
to T2000 and the position of the Chair would be addressed as a matter of urgency.

The Chair commended the results of the KEF and advised that this should act as a
catalyst for greater proactivity in dealings with local businesses in seeking to turn
connections into activities.

Date and Time of the Next Meeting

The next meeting would take place on 23 November 2023 at The Belsfield Hotel,
Bowness-on-Windermere, Cumbria.

lan Fisher
Clerk to the Board



